
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

Proposed Adjustments to Water (Potable and Recycled) and Sewer Service Charges 

Recently, Raftelis Financial Consultants and the Water Resources Department completed an 

evaluation of the City's water, sewer and recycled water utilities, including a review of projected 

revenues and expenses over the study period. This effort consisted of a comprehensive cost of 

service analysis and rate study for the three utilities, including a review of revenues, expenses, 

reserves, capital replacements, vehicle replacements, and other ongoing capital, and 

maintenance costs projected over the study period. The cost of service analysis and rate study 

show that revenue increases are now needed to allow the utilities to remain solvent and to 

continue to maintain utility facilities. Additionally, as the City's utilities age, replacements are 

necessary to prevent them from being in a constant state of disrepair, and new capital facilities 

are required to be constructed for continued efficient and safe delivery of water and sewer 

service. Finally, the City previously incurred debt to pay for certain capital improvements for the 

water and sewer systems, and the debt service covenants agreed to by the City as a part of those 

debt obligations require the utilities to meet certain financial thresholds. 

Based on the analysis, the City is proposing new and/or increased rates for service charges for its 

potable and recycled water and sewer rates, which include revised rate structures for in some 

cases. The proposed new and increased rates are necessary to cover increasing water supply 

costs, operational costs for treatment and distribution of water, operational costs for collection 

and discharge of wastewater, to fund replacements of old and failing infrastructure and 

necessary capital improvements for the water and sewer systems, and to cover the cost of debt 

service. 

As part of the preparation of the cost of service analysis and rate study, City staff conducted 

seven community meetings. At these meetings, staff presented the proposed rates and the 

rationale behind the decisions made in developing the draft rate structure and answered 

questions. Staff also presented the draft analysis to the City Council and to the Pomona Chamber 

of Commerce, in May and June 2018, respectively. 

COST REDUCING ACTIVITIES: 

Several years ago the City issued bonds as a way to finance necessary improvements to the water 

and sewer systems. These improvements have led to a 33 percent reduction in water pipeline 

leaks, eliminating costly repairs. Although the bonds covered the costs for much of the necessary 

water and sewer system improvements, additional improvements remain to be completed. In 

2016, the Water Resources Department embarked on completing a department wide Strategic 

Plan. This Plan evaluated every function within the Department in an effort to find ways to 

operate more efficiently, reduce costs, evaluate staffing needs, and to create a framework to 

deliver the highest quality service to the City's water and sewer customers. As part of the Plan, 

the rates for water and sewer service charges proposed in this notice are necessary to implement 

many of the improvements recommended for the sustainability of the Department and to reduce 

the long term operating costs of the Department. 
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